
Conservation Commission

November 3, 2011

 MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Vice Chair John Earley, Wayne Elliott, Steve Ober and Warren Lake

Open
At 7:05, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of September 8, 2011, 2nd by Wayne Elliott all were in favor.

Chair Crosby noted there are no minutes from an October meeting as there was no quorum that night.

Lots for sale

Chair Crosby reported that we have received three bids for the surveying help to Jon Martin.  John Earley reported that he reviewed the bids from David Krause, LLC Surveying, DMC Surveyors and Harold Johnson Inc Surveying.  Commission members reviewed the bids and discussed the scope of work.  Warren Lake made a motion to award the bid for the work to be done on the east side of Eastman Hill to help Jon Martin to Harold E. Johnson, Inc, 2nd by Steve Ober all were in favor.

Swain Update

Chair Crosby reported that Warren Lake read the abstract and confirms clear title for the property.  The commission will need to discuss the hire of a surveyor at the December meeting to survey the property.  The commission is thinking of the possible re-hire of the surveyor that has done the work currently for the Swain’s with the thought that it would stream line the process for all parties.  The scope of work would also include the delineation of a right of way to the lot in the easement.

Dion property update
Rob and Tammy Dion were present at tonight’s meeting for the purpose of updating the commission on the information we have been waiting for.  The Dion’s reported they finally have made contact with the financial institution that holds their mortgage and should hear back tomorrow regarding the clearing of the title issue in question.  Steve Ober made a motion to extend the agreement with the Dion’s until 3/8/2012, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.  The Dion’s will contact us as soon as they hear anything to move this forward.  Katy will send a follow up letter with this information to the Dion’s.

Earth Day

Chair Crosby reported that he went to the Transfer Station to hand out the daffodil bulbs and more blue bags for roadside trash pick up.  

Willett offer

John Earley updated the commission on the trail project he and Mr. Willett have been discussing and planning.  The commission discussed how to accept the $25k donation for this and other projects for the commission.  It was discussed that this will be brought to the BOS for them to accept the money and the commission will keep Mr. Willett informed with the expenditures and project completions the commission performs and the commission will make sure that these efforts are all done in the memory of Alice Willett, plaques will be placed accordingly.  John Earley will contact Mr. Willett.

New Business
Chair Crosby reported that Bob Veloski is requesting that we change our policy to sell town owned property before the 10-year point.  It was discussed as to the origination of the 10-year decision.  This will be tabled until we can research the time lines and how the process flows.

Adjourn


At 8:02pm, Warren Lake made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted

Katy Wells; Secretary 


